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Date: 20 April 2021 

Our Ref: H7.11/gl/cm 

Subject: Fire at University of Cape Town Library  

 

Dear Executive Director Ujala Satgoor, 

It was with a heavy heart that we heard the news of the fire that has damaged both the Jagger Library at 

the University of Cape Town, as well as other areas of the University and city, this past Sunday.  

Our thoughts and best wishes are with the library’s staff and patrons, as well as the entire UCT community 

during what is surely an incredibly distressing time.  

Although the loss of the library’s Reading Room and damage to collections is devastating, it was a relief 

to hear that more widespread damage to the library’s facilities and collections was prevented. We 

commend the library’s disaster preparedness measures and the safety features that were in place which 

halted the fire’s spread.  

IFLA would like to offer what assistance we can as you begin to consider damage assessment and 

recovery. For example, our Preservation and Conservation (PAC) Centre Network contains a great deal of 

expertise on disaster recovery. When the time comes, we would be happy to connect UCT Library staff to 

experts in the PAC Centres to further assist you through these processes.   

The international library field is a global network, and as such, we support one another through 

challenging times. IFLA stands by the University of Cape Town Libraries as you look towards recovery. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

  

 

Gerald Leitner 

Secretary General 

 

 


